LAXTON PARISH COUNCIL
7.10pm 5 May 2021
PRESENT:  Councillors Bray, Goulden, Newton, Sweeting and Yarrow.

Ward Councillor Bayram.

Lee Davison, Secretary, West Riding Area Footpath Committee, The Ramblers attended for agenda item 51.

Apologies were received from Councillor Collins.

There were no members of the public.

Clerk:  Alan Bravey

The meeting was held virtually by Zoom due to COVID restrictions.  

36/21
ELECTION OF CHAIR – Resolved – That Councillor Goulden should be appointed Chair of the Parish Council until the Annual Meeting in May 2022 and that Councillor Bray be thanked for his contribution as outgoing chair.  
37/21 DECLARATIONS OF PECUNIARY AND NON-PECUNIARY INTERESTS – There were no declarations of interest. 
38/21
PUBLIC PARICIPATION- There were no members of the public present.
39/21
ELECTION OF DEPUTY CHAIR – Resolved – That Councillor Sweeting should be appointed Deputy Chair of the Parish Council until the Annual Meeting in May 2022.

40/21
DECLARATIONS OF PECUNIARY AND NON-PECUNIARY INTERESTS – There were no declarations.

41/21
MINUTES OF PREVIOUS MEETING – Resolved – That the minutes of the meeting of the Council held on Wednesday 24 March 2021 be confirmed as a correct record and signed at a later date by the Chair.
42/21
APPOINTMENT TO THE PERSONNEL COMMITTEE – Resolved –That Councillors Bray, Sweeting and Yarrow should be appointed to the Personnel Committee. 

43/21
APPOINTMENT TO THE SIXPENNY WOOD FARM COMMUNITY BENEFIT MEETING – Resolved – That Councillor Goulden would be the Parish Council’s representative on this meeting. 
44/21
APPOINTMENT TO SALTMARSHE AND LAXTON CHARITY – Resolved - That Councillor Yarrow should be appointed to the Saltmarshe and Laxton Charity.

45/21
APPOINTMENT TO LAXTON VILLAGE HALL COMMITTEE - Resolved – That Councillor Collins would be asked to represent the Parish Council on the Village Hall Committee
46/21
APPOINTMENT TO THE LAXTON ALLOTMENTS COMMITTEE – Resolved – That Councillor Sweeting would represent the Parish Council on the Allotments Committee. 

47/21
FUTURE MEETING DATES - Resolved – i) That the Parish Council would meet on the following dates at 7:00pm:  2021:  23/6, 21/7, 22/9, 20/10, 24/11, 22/12, 26/2, 2022: 26/1, 23/2, 23/3, 27/4 ii) that it be noted that the Council was required to meet in person for future meetings and iii) the Clerk should ensure the necessary risk assessments had been competed to allow a resumption of physical meetings, including a recommendation that all attendees take a lateral flow test prior to the meeting.
48/21 CLERK UPDATE – The Village Hall had agreed in principle to have a “Tommy” installed for Remembrance Sunday.  The Church graveyard, the beacon and lampposts were also options and it was agreed to discuss at the next meeting.  The phone booth would be painted and racked in the next few weeks and a request had been made for a dog fouling sign on the grass verge at the junction of Front Street and St Peter’s Lane.
49/21 WARD COUNCILLOR UPDATE – Councillor Owen had been appointed as Leader of East Riding of Yorkshire Council and indicated that there would be specific consultation on the devolution proposals.  There were Speed Watch schemes operating in Kilpin, North Cave and Wressle, and it was agreed to ask the community again for volunteers.  
50/21 CORRESPONDENCE – Councillor Yarrow gave a verbal report on the Village Task Force meeting, where ERYC had agreed to paint benches, repair potholes and write to local residents regarding overgrown hedges on the footpath.  

Resolved – (a) that the following correspondence should be received by the Council:
i. ERYC – Devolution Update

ii. PWLB, Loan Statement

iii. The Ramblers, Cotness Bridge PROW.

iv. Humberside Police, Newsletter

v. ERYC, Task Force Schedule

vi. ERNLLCA, Training Courses 

vii. ERYC, Recovery and Support Workshops.

viii. ERNLLCA, End of Remote Meetings
51/21 COTNESS BRIDGE PUBLIC RIGHT OF WAY – Mr Davison advised that the Ramblers Association was increasingly concerned at the time taken by East Riding of Yorkshire Council to repair the footbridge at Cotness, and were considering serving a Section 56 notice under the Highways Act 1980.  An email from the Definitive Map Officer at ERYC indicated that despite substantial research, it had not been possible to identify the owner of the land, and therefore funding was not available to carry out the repair.  Discussions were ongoing with local landowners to agree alternative options.  Councillor Bray reported that the local farmer had permitted ramblers to use an alternative route through their land, but that recently a map had been displayed highlighting a different route.

Resolved – i) That ERYC would be asked to provide further details of the options being considered and the anticipated timescales and ii) that Councillor Bray would take photographs of the sign.  
52/21 HIGHWAYS, DRAINS AND DYKES – Councillor Newton reported that the footbridge on the Laxton to Skelton footpath had been barriered off for more than two years.  

Resolved – that the Clerk would enquire on the expected timescales for repair form ERYC.
53/21 EXCEMPTION FROM EXTERNAL AUDIT - Resolved – the Parish Council would submit an exemption from external audit.
54/21 PARISH COUNCIL SAVINGS ACCOUNT – The Parish Council’s savings account had been closed to additional funds.  


Resolved – That an additional account should be opened for the Council’s reserves.  
54/21 ACCOUNTS FOR PAYMENT – Resolved – i) that it be noted that the following accounts had been paid by bank transfer:  

a) Ouse and Humber Drainage Board, Drainage Rates - £3.13

b) Alan Bravey, Re-imbursement for Phone Box Paint - £131.52

and ii) that the following accounts be approved for payment:

a. Clerk, Salary and Expenses - £505.57
b. HMRC – PAYE December - £65.40
c. ERNLLCA Membership - £293.07
SIGNED:







DATE:
177                                       

